Marion Land Bank
Monday, March 8, 2021
6:05 PM

The regular meeting of the Marion Land Bank for the City of Marion, Kansas was held Monday,
March 8, 2021 with Board Members David Mayfield, Chris Costello, Susan Gray, Ruth Herbel
and Jerry Kline in attendance. Also, in attendance was Roger Holter, City Administrator, Susan
Robson, City Attorney; Clinton Jeffrey, Chief of Police; Tiffany Jeffrey, City Clerk; Randy Collett,
Economic Developer; Margo Yates, Rec Director; Phyllis Zorn, Marion Record and Margaret
Wilson.

Call to Order: Mayfield called the meeting to order at 6:05pm.

Consideration of Donation Request for 140 N. Cedar: Holter reported that the Unruh’s property
owners of 140 N Cedar have completed the application to donate the property to the land bank.
Holter also reported the structure is still sound but there are three intrusions on the roof that
would need repaired. Holter advised that if this property was accepted into the land bank it
becomes part of the inventory and would seek proposals to renovate the property. Holter
advised that if not accepted into the land bank then the condemnation process would proceed.
Herbel moved to accept the donation of this house into the land bank; Kline seconded; motion
carried 5-0.

Annual Report Submission: Holter presented the year end 2020 annual report with no
inventory, expenditures of $44.00 for publication costs and generated $1,000.00 in revenue.
Costello moved to approve the annual report; Gray seconded; motion carried 5-0.

Adjournment: Kline moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:13pm; Gray seconded; motion carried 5-
0.

David Mayfield, Mayor
ATTEST:
Tiffany Jeffrey, City Clerk




